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STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk   

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Bosherston 

Church Hall on Monday, May 13th 2019, at 7.30pm.  

 

Update on current issues 

 

1. Stackpole VC School-sale no further updates.  Cabinet member David Lloyd has been 
replaced by Councillor Woodham from Milford Haven.  Lord Cawdor will be coming down in 
the near future. 

 

2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter –.  Helen McLeod-Baikie is looking into the cost of the lease. 

 

3. Buckspool Farm Pot Hole – Councillor Steve Alderman will speak to Simon Davies 

regarding filling in the pot hole. 

 

4. Street Lights –The streetlight opposite Windsor House in Castlemartin has not yet been 

repaired Councillor Steve Alderman to report the issue using my account on the PCC 

website and detailing the lamppost identity number. 

 

5. Fly Tipping – The fly tipping has been dumped on the right hand side at Lyserry has been 

cleared. 

 

6. Planed Meeting –Councillor David Edwards attended the meeting held at County Hall on 
the 4th March 2019. The meeting was looking at affordable housing. 

 

7. Pot Hole – Between Stackpole and Cheriton bottom, the clerk has taken a photograph to 
forward onto Emrys Llewellyn at Pembrokeshire County Council. 

 

8. Bosherston Car Park –The National Trust have decided not to pursue double yellow lines 
on the tarmacadam are leading to Bosherston village car park. 
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9. Passing Places - The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council 

in relation to passing places between Stackpole and East Trewent could they be opened 

up.  No further update at the time of the meeting. 

 

 

10. Visually Assisted Sign - the councillors are looking into funding options for a visually 

assisted sign to be put in the village of Stackpole to encourage the traffic to slow down. 

 

11.  One Voice Wales – The Council has joined One Voice Wales. 

 

12. Woodbine Rise Street Light – To be reported on my account on the Pembrokeshire 

County Council website. 

 

13. The Pound Castlemartin – The councillors requested the clerk to request the sign on the 

pound at Castlemartin be replaced. 

 

14. Brownslade – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Emrys Llewellyn re still water at 

the bottom of Brownslade and request a trench to be dug. 

 

15. Emergency Planning – Steve Jones from the emergency planning department at 

Pembrokeshire County Council has been invited to attend the next meeting in June to talk 

about emergency planning. 

 

16. Manhole at Speculation Inn – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Hundleton 

Community Council in relation to the manhole at the Speculation Inn. 

 

17.  Thorn Signage – The Councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County 

Council in relation to the signage at Thorn please can a dead end sign be erected. 

 

NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

Invoice received from One Voice Wales for the Advanced Local Government Finance Training. 

Invoice received from BHI Insurance detailing renewal premium. 

Remittance Advice received from Pembrokeshire County Council detailing first pre cept payment. 

Letter received from Pembrokeshire County Council advising of changes in waste recycling 

centres in Pembrokeshire.  From the 3rd of June 2019, when visiting any of PCC’s WRC’s, general 

waste bags will be checked to see if they contain anything that could be recycled on site.  

Residents will be asked to place the recyclable items in the right containers and the rest of the non 

recyclable waste will be disposed of in the general waste container. 
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Email received from Helen McLeod- Baikie of Pembrokeshire County Council arranging for the bus 

shelter at St. Twynells to be inspected and heads of terms prepared for the community council to 

consider. 

Email received from One Voice Wales detailing Health & Safety Training Course being held in St 

David’s City Hall, High Street, and St.  David’s, Pembrokeshire, SA62 6SD on Wednesday the 

22nd May 2019 at 6.30 pm. 

Email received from Darren Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council detailing that the Pound 

sign in Castlemartin is not a highway sign. 

Email received from One Voice Wales thanking the clerk for attending the Advanced Local 

Government Finance Training. 

Email received from Office of Simon Hart in relation to the issue of parking and congestion in the 

high season particularly along the road adjacent to the Coastguard Station in Bosherston. 

Email from Claire Williams of Pembrokeshire County Council in relation to the cost of VAS signs. 

PLANNING 

 

Application number: NP/19/0198/NMA – Non material amendment to NP/15/0403/FUL to 

provide a lime render finish to the activity base structure – Gupton, Castlemartin, Pembroke, 

Pembrokeshire, Sa71 5HW. 

 

AOB 

Jason’s Corner Stackpole – A large number of tree stumps have been dumped by the old 

garages the councillors asked the clerk to report the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council. 

Overhanging Ivy Stackpole – The overhanging ivy has now been cut back. 

The Pound Castlemartin – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County 

Council for signage on the pound and keep left wording on the road as a number of vehicles have 

been reported to be driving around the pound incorrectly. 

 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Castlemartin 

Community Hall on Monday3rd June 2019 at 7.30 pm.   


